CVIDS 8-24-24 Meeting Minutes Location: Monticello ISU Extension Expo Center

- Presentation: Live Auction of Club Plant Returns; Darrin Lett Auctioneer
- Call to Order: Meeting was called to order by President Heather Harroun at 12:35 p.m.
- Attendance
 - O People Present In-Person

■ Joy Adams	■ Sherry Moffit
■ Deb Bentley	■ Karmin Mullins
■ Katie Book	■ Linda Myatt
■ Nancy Carlisle	■ Dick Palmer
■ Diane Derganz	■ Jo Palmer
■ Scott Feddern	■ Barb Papenhausen
■ Lyn Hoverstein Hafner	■ Joyce Parsons
■ Sara Hankemeier	■ Steve Parsons
■ Colleen Hansen	■ Diann Pavelka
■ Heather Harroun	■ Nancy Rash
■ Linda Jones	■ Peggy Rash-Daniels
■ Tom Jones	■ Judy Raub
■ Dave Kramer	■ Rex Raub
■ Sue Kramer	■ A. Rusnak
■ Darrin Lett	■ Cari Rusnak
■ Shelly Lett	■ Barrett Stoll
■ Barbara McCreight	■ Jackie Westhoff

Officer Reports

■ Lyle Moen

- O President Heather Harroun: Thanked everyone for attending the fall sale and club plant return today.
- O Vice President Diane Derganz: Nothing to report.
- Secretary Cari Rusnak: Meeting minutes for April written by Nancy Rash were displayed on the screen. A motion to approve the April meeting minutes was made by Lyle Moen and seconded by Sue Kramer. Motion passed unanimously.
- Treasurer Jackie Westhoff: purchased irises \$240; Heather bought more labels for club plants - \$105; lunch pavilion - \$20; deposit of \$1,259 for May 18th plant auction; treasurer presented today's total balance - have one outstanding check for rental of the facility for today's meeting and sale shelter - \$246

Committee Reports

O Hospitality - Nancy Rash: The Fall Banquet will be held on November 9th at the Radisson Hotel in Coralville. The speaker has been confirmed - Curt Hanson from Ohio. The program will primarily include pictures of seedlings and his goals as a hybridizer - he calls this program "Self Imposed Paradize: Creating a Spiritual Comfort Zone in an Evermore Dystopian World". The Fall Banquet will be attended

- by the Region 1 President, Lisa Schmidt. She will ask members to fill out a survey asking why you do or do not attend the summer regional meetings. Last, if people come to your garden, please have CVIDS brochures available to promote the club.
- Spring Plant Sale Colleen Hansen: The sale went well, but we had a lot of plants leftover 4 or 5 boxes full. We may need to adjust pricing back down to move plants at the spring sale (we tried pricing items in increments of \$5 this year vs. past years when some plants were priced lower). We may have saturated the market with daylilies Nancy Carlisle said that we have been in that area for the spring sale the last 8 years. Heather Harroun said this subject will be discussed at the January or February meeting.
- O 2024 Garden Tour Heather Harroun: Thank you to all the members who opened up their gardens to the club, and thank you to all the members who attended.
- O Hybridizer Roundup Heather Harroun: We are looking for chairman for the October Hybridizer Roundup. The chair will need to confirm who is presenting and make sure their presentation on a flash drive before the meeting. Colleen Hansen volunteered for this role.

Old Business

O Heather Harroun: There is no old business to discuss today.

New Business

- New Secretary Needed Heather Harroun: Cari Rusnak's term as secretary comes to an end this November. The club needs to nominate a new secretary at the November banquet.
- New Vice President Needed Heather Harroun: Diane Derganz will assume the role of President at the fall banquet, so we also need to nominate a new Vice President for the club.
- O Newsletter Lyle Moen: A newsletter about the Region 1 Meeting is ready and will be emailed out to the club soon.
- A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Shelly Lett and seconded by Jackie Westhoff. Motion passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 12:52 p.m.

Minutes submitted by Cari Rusnak on 24 August 2024